
From: Price, Steven [mailto:Steven.Price@illinois.gov] 
Sent: Wednesday, June 26, 2013 10:37 AM 
To: 'Joshua Knight' 
Cc: Robinson, Stephen A; Lackey, Scott A; jmorecraft@edgarcountyhighway.org; 'Mark 
R. Isaf'; 'Aaron Lawson' 
Subject: RE: Zimmerly Ready Mix 
 
 
From May 29th until 1:00pm on June 25th Zimmerly Ready-mix did not have an 
approved freeze-thaw coarse aggregate. Zimmerly Ready-mix was made aware of 
this on May 29th. Due to not having an approved freeze-thaw coarse aggregate 
Zimmerly Ready-mix did not have an approved SI mix design that would meet the 
requirements of Standard Specification 1004.02 (f). Therefore, on June 17th Zimmerly 
Ready-mix did not have an approved SI mix that would meet the requirements of 
Standard Specification 1004.02 (f). The Zimmerly Ready-mix plant in Paris is an 
approved IDOT plant. On June 24th Zimmerly Ready-mix received shipment of an 
approved freeze-thaw coarse aggregate. On the morning of June 25th Zimmerly Ready-
mix (Zach Patrick) submitted a SI,PV mix design to me for approval. I reviewed the mix 
and approved it. On June 25th at 1:00pm I hand delivered the approved SI,PV mix 
design to Zach Patrick. 


